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Oxfordshire County Council

Mill Lane Community Primary School

The Windmill Community Nursery
Mill Lane   Chinnor   Oxfordshire   OX39 4RF

Head Teacher  Miss Tineke van der Ploeg

Telephone/fax 01844 352106

e-mail office.2465@mill-lane.oxon.sch.uk
Monday 20th March 2017
Dear Parents / Carers,
Last week I was pleased to hand out several head teacher Gold Star badges. Two children in Class 4, Nykyta Sloan Zuurykov and Sophie Cameron, received badges for their fantastic fractions work. Freddie Watts in Class 2 also received a Gold Star badge for a fantastic piece of writing on Charlie and the Chocolate Factory. Finally, Hayden Poole in Class 3 wrote a great rainforest diary entry. It was lovely for me to see such great work. On Friday we had our usual celebration assembly where we hand out Gold Stars to the winners for the week. Below is a list of the children who won a Gold Star for last week:

Merryn Stephens (Reception Class) – super sentence writing
Daniel Tanner (Reception Class) – super sentence writing
Jay Denham (Class 1) – challenging himself with super hard maths
Ethan Butterfield (Class 1) – trying hard to stay focused on the carpet
Casey Axten (Class 2) – for his super mental maths skills during the class warm ups
Summer Maltman (Class 2) – always being helpful and a kind friend to others
George Slatter (Class 3) – fantastic effort in maths
Jesse Hardstaff (Class 4) – for his thoughtful and mature contributions in circle time
Ren Steele (Class 4) – working hard and more independently, especially in maths
Esmee Wakefield (Class 5) – for the effort put into her writing recently
Natasha Roberts (Class 5) – trying harder to cover the success criteria
Tabitha Gillas (Class 6) – for being a ‘SPAG’ superstar
Jack Deeks (Class 6) – showing great confidence in maths
Last week, I told you how Mrs Steel had started up an Eco Club. The club members are very enthusiastic and have lots of plans. Below is an update message from Charlotte Davies & Megan Barrott (Class 6):

Thank you for giving the school lots of seeds and plants. We are looking forward to planting them around the school, to make the school a better environment as well as looking good for the spring and summer months. If you have any seeds or plants that you don’t need, you can still donate them to the school. Please bring them to the school office, where they will be then passed on to the Eco Club.
The MLSA are busy organising the gifts for the Mother’s Day bring and buy sale which will take place this Friday 24th March. Thank you to everyone who has already brought in a donation. Gifts can still be donated all this week. The MLSA have a fantastic group of volunteers who organise numerous events throughout the year. The school is very grateful for the extra funds the MLSA donates to the school. This year they are helping us raise money for the library development. At the end of this year the MLSA has several members who will be standing down from the committee. If you are enthusiastic about raising funds for different projects for the school, then maybe you would like to join the MLSA committee. If you would like the please contact the school office who will pass your details on to the committee. 
Each year the children in Class 5 have the opportunity to take part in cycling proficiency training. We have been very lucky that this has been organised for many years by Julie Carpenter but this has been her last year. We are desperately seeking volunteers to help with the training each Friday morning next year otherwise the program will not be able to continue. This would be such a shame as it is such an important skill for the children to learn. If you are able to help with cycling proficiency training next year, please contact the school office.
Yours sincerely,

Tineke van der Ploeg 
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